COFFEE WITH COUNCIL
4-23-23
The meeting was called to order by President Betsy Reese.  She thanked everyone that stayed.  It is important to voice your opinion and the council appreciates your guidance.  A former pastor of hers once said that generations past us will be looking back at us as the early Christian church.  Things are changing in the church, and we don’t always look at them as good.  But we don’t always know how God is working.
Ministry Emphasis

Betsy and Janet Cooper talked about Stewardship. Most people think of money when they hear that word.  The money is very important so we can keep the bills paid but there are other aspects of the word.  Stewardship is everything you do after you say, “I believe.”  Our donations for last month were a little slim but we had great success with our souper bowl drive in February and now the cart is almost full.  We also collect school supplies, Christmas donations for MLM and CSL, and God’s Global Barnyard.  
We need to be good stewards of our world.  Janet is working with a Girl Scout troop to plant and maintain a red bud tree by the memorial garden.  
Time and Talent sheets are an important part of the planning process.  The form can be updated before we use them again in October.  Please let any council member know of changes that would be helpful to recognize contributions/activities.
Worship Assistants

We are asking that members sign up for worship assistants at least a week at a time.  Members step up the day of service but it is helpful to have it settled a head of time so it can be listed in the bulletin and weekly email.  It also saves Pr Sarah Pierce time on Sunday mornings if she doesn’t have to ask someone to serve.  Jean Meroni can also complete the bulletin and email faster if she doesn’t have to ask for volunteers.
Communion Change

Sara Meyers asked how everyone felt about returning to using the glass communion cups and having the bread on the paten (plate) instead of using the plastic cups with lids.  We would continue to use the plastic cups for gluten free bread.  We have been recycling the plastic cups/lids but it would be a cost savings if we didn’t have to use them for every service.  The response was positive so we will make that change next week.  Next week we will have a mixture of plastic and glass cups.
Attendance Sheets

Recent changes to our constitution have made it a requirement that attendance be recorded so it can be determined if members have attended/communed and/or made a monetary donation.  We are working on the log sheet and will make changes each week until we get a system that works for us.  Not everyone has signed it so we will remind everyone each week.  We have put the forms on the usher’s table and have also passed them around during church—one sheet per side of the sanctuary.  A suggestion was made that we have a list of all members and the usher mark them when the front doors are locked.  We only have one usher (Paul Blixrud) so that would mean someone else would need to monitor it in his absence.
Photos on the Website

Please sign and turn in permission slips so we can post updated photos on the website with your image.  The forms are available on the usher’s table.   You only need to do it once.  They will be filed in the office.  Notify the office if you want to revoke your permission.  We want to keep our website and Facebook page fresh and show all our activities.
Property

We will schedule a day in June to scrape, prime, and paint small areas of the metal siding on the front and south sides of the building.

The mower is not working right now but Paul has plans to get it fixed.  It would also be a big help if you could trim around the trees, mailbox, flower beds, crosses, and memorial garden.  Please contact Paul if you can help with either of these tasks.

Council Elections

We have two openings that need to be filled.  Lisa Melton will continue to work with our youth but will not be on council.  Tracy Nelson was filling out a term and is not able to be on council for another term due to work constraints on her time.  Tracy was the liaison for Community Life.  Please consider what you can do and be ready to say yes when they ask!
Flavia Via will let us know of any assistance with meals or other items when Marie Benz has her surgery next month.  Pr Sarah isn’t able to be at the hospital so it would be helpful if someone could do that.

Phil Gross asked for clarification on the new constitution format between the bylaws (which we can change) and the parts of the constitution (required by the ELCA).  The numerical format is what explains which items are bylaws or constitution.  Pr Sarah will put an explanation at the beginning of the document.

Spire has been installing pipeline in the neighborhood.  A concern was voiced about the hole in the driveway.  Jean could be asked to call 
Spire to see their plans on repairing the damage.

Respectfully Submitted

Sara Meyers

Church Council Secretary
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